दूरभाष/Phone

: 25367033, 25367035, 25367036

फैक्स/Fax

: 0091-11-25367024

ई-मेल/E-mail

: pgmcb.section@nmc.org.in

पॉकेट -14, सेक्टर-8, दवारका, फेस,

नई दिल्ली - 110 077.

Pocket- 14, Sector- 8, Dwarka, Phase - 1, New Delhi-110 077

राष्ट्रीय आयुर्विज्ञान आयोग

National Medical Commission

Post Graduate Medical Education Board (PGMEB)

Date: 23rd June, 2022

To

All State Medical Councils

Subject:- Registration of Additional Qualifications of students passing Post **Graduate Courses**

Dear Sir/Madam,

Post Graduate Medical Education Board is in receipt of a number of requests from State Medical Councils for knowing the status of recognition of seats which are shown as permitted on the NMC's website as the same is required by them for registering the additional qualifications. It is pertinent to mention that due to Covid pandemic, all the PG courses due for recognition were given one year provisional recognition in 2021. Recognition process in the current year is also in progress and may take some time.

- 2. In this regard, it is stated that Para 6(2) of "Post Graduate Medical Education Regulation, 2000" provides for recognition in respect of first four batches after starting of course /increased intake of seats in the Postgraduate Degree Courses and three batches of Postgraduate Diploma Courses.
- To facilitate the registration of additional qualification and mitigate the hardship being faced by the students, all the State Medical Councils may register the first four batches of PG degree courses and three batches of PG diploma courses admitted against the seats which are shown as permitted on NMC's website.

Yours faithfully,

Mighy v. Oba " (Dr. Vijay Oza)

President, PGMEB

Copy for information to:-

1. Member(s), EMRB, NMC, New Delhi